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Important Dates to 

Remember 

  

One of my favorite stories to share with others when speaking about 

their role as a Christian, is about a young farm boy who found a large 

eagle egg in the desert.  He brought it home and put it in the chicken 

coup, where one of the chickens took care of it and hatched it.   

As the eagle grew, it was obviously different than the other chickens…

but it still acted like the rest.  It pecked at the corncobs and scratched 

in the dust for grain.  When the farmhands would come, it would 

watch as it’s fellow chickens were taken from the coup, never to be 

seen again.  This was life.  Despite being born for so much more, the 

eagle could see nothing else than the four walls of the coup which it 

had grown up in. 

After some time, the farmer’s son saw how sad it was to see this proud 

monarch of the skies, scratching and pecking around like a lowly chick-

en.  One day, he urged the bird to leave the coup, and led it out of the 

farm, and up onto a high mountain top.   

Away from the dirty coup that the eagle had lived it’s whole life in, it 

saw the majesty of the skies and the world above it.  Instinctively and 

without hesitation, the eagle hurled itself off the mountain, spread his 

wings wide, and began to glide through the air currents…feeling what 
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“Our Nation’s Weakest Export”  

 

May in Review:  

 We saw the completion of our 3 month journey with Christ, through His Cruci-

fixion and Resurrection, to His Ascension into heaven, and the coming of the 

Holy Spirit of Pentecost.  

 We got to experience all of those wonderful realities in one beautiful day, 

when we welcomed our newest sister in Christ, Alexandra Cooley, to the 

Christian faith with Baptism and Chrismation.  

 The Metanoia course has  really taken off with a wonderful group of 15 cur-

rent parishioners, catechumens and seekers who have nearly completed the 8 

week class on the basics of the Ancient Christian Faith.  

 The grounds have been prepared and cleaned  for the upcoming Diocesan 

Conference. 
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This Month’s Scripture Readings 

 

June 3rd:  

Isaiah 43:9-14 

Wisdom of Solomon 3:1-9; 5:15-

6:3 

Matthew 28: 16-20; 10:32-33,37-

38; 19:27-30 

Hebrews 11:33-12:2 

June 10th:  

Mark 16:1-8 

Matthew 4:25-5:12 

Romans 2:10-16 

Matthew 4:18-23 

June 17th: 

Genesis 14: 14-20 

Deuteronomy 1:8-11, 15-17; 

10:14-21 

Mark 16:9-20 

Hebrews 13:7-16 

John 17:1-13 

Romans 5:1-10 

Matthew 6:22-33 

June 24th: 

Luke 24:1-12 1:1-25, 

57-68, 27, 80 

Romans 13:11-14:4 

Matthew 8:5-13 
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Prayer Life 

Armed Forces Recently Departed this Life Catechumens Mother’s Child 

Matthew Beck - Air Force 

Michael Oginsky - U.S. Marines 

Patrick Tejkl - U.S. Marines 

Lindsey Cazatt - U.S. Navy 

Stephanie Bishop - U.S. Navy 

Jason Wilburn - Army Rangers 

Alex Suriano - Air National 

Guard 
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Air Force 

Chris 

Millard 

Flora 

Olga 

Robert Forsyth Christine Suriano 

Rachael Welch 

Kristen Jakubus 

Amanda Kothamdapani 

Shannon 

Solome 



freedom was like for the first time.  It didn’t take long for this monarch of the skies to roget about the coup 

that it had left behind.. 

I share this story with you, not because I am a bird lover (in fact, birds despise me), but because in the grand 

scheme of creation…mankind is no different than that eagle living amongst the chickens.  Instead of fighting 

over the last bit of corn, we battle over property, possession, influence, popularity, and power.  Rather than 

looking to the skies and realizing our potential as adopted sons and daughters of God, we stare at the 

ground, knowing nothing of the greater existence surrounding us, and waiting with no purpose for the farm 

hand to come and take us away. 

We were not created in the image and likeness of God to live like animals!  We were made to soar!  Mankind 

is meant to be a participant in the very Life of God Himself in the eternal kingdom!  Just like the eagle had 

the farmhand in the story, we have our Lord to show us that there is a life above the chicken coup!  And 

after He had ascended into the heavens, the Holy Spirit descended, giving us the greatest gift mankind has 

ever received:  The Church.  And it is there that we dedicate our lives to learning how to soar once again. 

I once heard a wonderful analogy from another priest, who described the Church as a “Saint Making Facto-

ry”.  This is a beautiful image of what the Church’s purpose is:  to make Saints!  But where we have fallen 

short in our beloved country, is relying or outsourcing the greatest work of our lives…the work of making 

Saints.  Our factories…the Churches here in America, have been running dry when compared to the other 

Orthodox Churches in the world.  Yes, we have a lot of wonderful saints, many of whom we commemorate 

on the Sunday of All Saints of North America (June 10th), but even they are all imports!  Why is that?! 

We are blessed to live in a country where, contrary to popular belief, there is a lot of enthusiasm for religion. 

Everyone wants to know, learn, and study truth!  We have a drive for trying to have the correct ideas about 

God, but where we fall short, is that we as a country have less American will power for DOING the Gospel.  

This is something that has to change.  We have to be continually searching for ways to roll up our sleeves, 

and do the work of the Christian life.  This is how Saints are made! 

 

God has given us all that we need to succeed.  He has entrusted the wonder-

ful gift of the Church to mankind, and now the task falls to us to not be satis-

fied like the lowly chickens, 

but to ascend to heights that 

we never thought possible.  

So as we continue our jour-

ney towards salvation to-

gether, may God give us the 

strength to lift up one an-

other, to guide one another, 

to pray for one another, and 

to soar with one another, as 

we continue to work on 

manufacturing Saints for the 

kingdom of Heaven.  

“Our Nation’s Weakest  Export?” Cont. 



Monthly Forecast 
Metanoia: 

Our weekly Metanoia classes will be finishing up this 

month!  On Wendesday, June 6th, we will be discuss-

ing what we believe about the Church and Mary.  On 

our final class on June 13th, the topic will be “The Ho-

ly Spirit and the Jesus Prayer”.  Don’t miss out!  

Diocesan Conference: 

Mark your calendars now! St. Mary Magdalene will 

be hosting the Diocesan Conference from June 29– 

July 1st. The Weeping Iveron Icon of the Mother of 

God will be here during the conference. We will also 

be hosting an ethnic Dinner Dance.  Details to follow 

later this month. 

Vesperal-Divine Liturgy for St. Peter and Paul:  

There will ne a combined Vesperal Liturgy on Thurs-

day, June 28th, at 6:00PM, at St. George in Flint for 

the feast day of Sts. Peter and Paul.  

Mother & Father’s Day Celebration: 

On Sunday, June 3rd, we will be having our combined 

Mother’s and Father’s Day Luncheon.  The main 

course is steak with potatoes and salad.  Please bring 

a dessert or an appetizer to share!  

Silent Auction Items:  

If you have volunteered to go and secure items for 

the Silent Auction to benefit the Church Mortgage 

Initiative, please bring those items to the Church by 

Sunday, June 24th, so that we can have them ready 

to go for the weekend! 

Choir Rehearsal:  

Choir rehearsals will continue to take place on Sun-

day mornings at 9:20 AM.  We have a lot to prepare 

for this month, so please plan on being in attend-

ance! 

Parish Council Meeting:  

Please note that the parish council meeting will be a 

week earlier than normal, on Tuesday, June 5th, at 

7:00 PM 

All Hands on Deck!: 

Please mark your calendars for the last weekend in 

June!  We need everyone present at the services, and 

helping with the events for the weekend, in order for 

it to be a success!   

Lamb Roast Following Divine Liturgy on July 1st:  

On the Farewell Sunday of the last weekend in June, 

we will be having a Lamb Roast with His Eminence 

Archbishop Alexander and guests.  Please plan on 

bringing a side dish to the agape meal to share! 

Fr. Gabriel Vacation:  

Fr. Gabriel will not be in the office from Friday, June 

8th through Saturday, June 16th.  If there is an emer-

gency, Fr. Matthew of St. Nicholas Orthodox Church 

in Flint is available at (810) 247-4265 

Mortgage Initiative:  

The balloon payment for our Church Mortgage is 

coming due this Summer, and we are in the process 

of refinancing for the last time (God willing!) Please 

support our big fundraiser coming up at the end of 

the month 

Dinner Dance Tickets:  

There are still Dinner Dance tickets available! if you 

are unable to attend yourselves, please consider do-

nating a ticket to offset the cost for some of our larg-

er families!  In order to make this fundraiser and si-

lent auction a success for the mortgage, we need 

everyone’s support  



"For I was hungry and you gave me food, 

I was thirsty and you gave me drink, 

I was a stranger and you took me in, 

I was in prison and you came to me, 

I was sick and you visited me, I 

 was naked and  you clothed me.” 
An inclusive opportunity for community 

outreach led by the faithful. 

JOIN US on Sunday, June 17th to help support FOCUS Detroit in their summer feeding 

efforts. We will be working with them from St. Clement Church in Inkster.  

 

Look for the sign-up in the back of the church.  The flyer with more information is  below. 

 

 

Please contact David Schutt, Roland Drummond, Bob Forsyth or Rebekah Humphreys if you 

would like any more information about upcoming projects or would like to donate to the 

works of The Fellowship of St. Photini. 

“And the King will answer and say to them, ‘Assuredly, I 

say to you, inasmuch as you did it to one of the least of 

these My brethren, you did it to Me.’ “ 

STS. PETER & PAUL 

FAST: 

FOCUS Summer Feed-

ing Program June 

17th 

 

JULY: 

First Responders 

Blessing 

AUGUST: 

School Supply Drive 

 

DORMITION FAST: 

Habitat for Humanity 

 

OCTOBER: 

Cancer Blankets 

 

DECMEBER: 

Seminarian Gift Cards 

 

ADVENT FAST: 

FOCUS Backpack 

Feeding 

UPCOMING EVENTS 







Tips and Tricks for Struggling Parents in Church 

Taken from an Article on “Orthodox Motherhood” 

 

Practice Hymns at Home 

Try to incorporate hymns of the Church in your Morning or Evening Prayers.  We sing the Lord’s prayer twice 

a day.  We also sing “Holy God, Holy Mighty, Holy Immortal” in the morning and “Come Let us Worship and 

Bow Down” in the evening.  You could also sing the Hymn to the Theotokos, Christ is Risen from the Dead, or 

other festal hymns. 

  

Children love being able to sing along with the adults when they know the hymns.  This helps them focus and 

participate.  The more hymns they know, the more they can participate! 

  

Use the Whole Body 

I don’t know about your children, but mine have a little, (ahem) a lot of energy.  They need to move, and a 

two-hour liturgy can get a bit long.  That’s why I love the movement that is naturally part of the Liturgy.  If 

you teach your children the sign of the cross when they are young (my kids learned at age two), they have 

ample opportunity to move their bodies during church.  Model prostrations and help children make them 

when appropriate. 

  

Venerate Icons 

Children are drawn to icons.  In my experience, they are somehow 

able to understand and draw spiritual focus from them.  If you have 

a squirming toddler who is fussy, try walking around the back or pe-

rimeter of the church to look at the icons.  Stop before each and 

quietly explain who it is and have the child kiss the icon.  At every 

church I have attended or visited, this has been completely accepta-

ble.  I have seen many older parishioners smile at us as we go by, 

happy to see a child venerating an icon.  (Note from Fr. Gabriel:  

This is completely acceptable here!) 

  

Use Liturgy Books Strategically 

There are several fantastic books for children that walk them 

through the Divine Liturgy.  For younger children I recommend The 

Child’s Guide to Divine Liturgy.  It has excellent illustrations that 

help kids follow along with and mark the key parts of the Divine Liturgy.  By knowing what is coming up and 

what to look for, younger children can participate more fully.  Any teacher will tell you that the more involved 

a child is, the less likely he or she is to misbehave! 

  

Older children who can read will be able to follow along in your church’s liturgy book.  My son (the same one 

who almost tripped our priest!) is now six-years-old.  We require him to follow along in the book, reading and 

singing, for the first part of the Liturgy.  After the homily he can either continue following along or read his 



children’s Bible. 

  

Give Children Jobs 

Most young children love helping.  Try to use this desire to involve the children in Liturgy.  Let young children 

learn how to light candles carefully.  I ask my daughter to “let Mommy know” whenever it is time for Com-

munion.  At three-years-old, she has learned all of the cues!  (“Mommy, Father just closed the cur-

tain.”  “Mommy, we just said the prayer.”  “Mommy, he opened the curtain.  It’s time for Communion!”) 

  

In some churches, children can join the choir or sing at the chanter’s stand.  Our church allows children to 

help the greeters in welcoming people in and helping newcomers find the Liturgy books and candles.  When 

my son was four, our treasurer let him help count and sort the money from the offering.  He took his “job” 

very seriously and loved the responsibility! When your son is old enough, talk with your priest about having 

him become an altar server. 

  

Realize that They are Children 

If you have a toddler with limitless energy and a very limited attention span, these tips may seem absolutely 

impossible.  My child pay attention and sing, yeah right, lady!  And, I get that.  Completely.  My children are 6, 

3, and 1, and my husband serves at the altar many Sundays.  That means I have three little ones by my-

self.  Whew.  At the end of Liturgy, I am completely wiped out. 

  

 It can be easy to become frustrated with your children. 

 To resent them for distracting you during Liturgy. 

 To long for a time when you can worship without distraction. 

 To feel that there must be something wrong with you as a parent because your children 

decide to yell at the top of their lungs while sprinting toward the altar.  (Also true story.) 

  

 

 

 

Remember, however, that they are chil-

dren.  They will make mistakes.  They will make 

noise (gasp!).  They will act like children. 

  

But, they are God’s children.  And He wants them 

in his Church.  He welcomes them–and you–to 

His house. 





Adult Education 



Recommended Reading 

Prayer: Encounter with the Living God 

By: Metropolitan Hilarion Allfeyev 

 

In this deceptively simple set of talks, Metropolitan Hilari-

on Alfeyev explains with grace and clarity the Orthodox understanding of 

prayer. Beginning with conception of prayer as creating a space of en-

counter with God, we are guided through the Orthodox ethos of prayer 

and its irreplaceable role in our Christian lives. 

 

With his usual lucidity, Metropolitan Hilarion reminds us of what lies at 

the very heart of prayer to the Living God: 

God does not need words; He needs men s hearts. Words are secondary; 

of paramount importance are the feeling and disposition with which we 

approach God.  

 

The thirty-two part series on prayer was transcribed and translated from 

television episodes presented on Russian television in the spring of 1999 

by Igumen (now Metropolitan) Hilarion (Alfeyev) with the blessing of His Holiness, the late Patriarch 

Alexei II of Moscow and All Russia.  



THANK YOU TO THOSE WHO SERVE OUR COMMUNITY! 

Coffee Hour Volunteers Parish Greeters Epistle Readers 

June 3rd:   

Steve & Elizabeth Kekel 

June 10th:  

Pat Matts 

June 17th: 

Joe & Jenni Otis 

June 24th: 

 Terri Oginsky 

 

June 3rd:   

Steve & Sue Walton 

June 10th:  

Scott & Tina Shephard 

June 17th: 

Elaine Boucher 

June 24th: 

David & Cindy Welch 

 

June 3rd:  Rdr Nathan Auxier 

& Rdr John Auxier 

June 10th:  Jenni Otis & Sbdn. 

Andrew Durand 

June 17th:  Sue Walton & Rdr 

Nathan Auxier 

June 24th:  Sbdn. Andrew Du-

rand & Jenni Otis 

 

Wishing you many blessed years! 

Happy Birthday 

 
 5– Freida Owens 

 7– Dennis Kemp 

 8– Melissa Auxier 

 12– Stephan Owens 

 14– Lucas Oslin 

 20– Andy Humphreys 

 21– Kurt Schutt 

 24– Ethan Durand 

 27– Rebekah Humphreys 

 28– Pat Smith 

 30– Francis Senter 

Happy Anniversary 

 
 7– Terry & Freida Owens 

 8– Brian & Tamara Arnes 

 11– John & Renee Auxier 

 17– Doug & Joyce Ballnik 

 18– David & Cindy Welch 

 19– Dbdn. Paul & Jeanette Hildreth 

 20– Mark & Julie Yonan 












